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	 During the month of 
November, I spent 184 hours 
combined on the road and attend-
ing meetings, this time does not 
include constituent phone calls, 
emails or reading material. 
	 On Nov. 1, myself and direc-
tors Chase and Sorenson drove 
to Lansing to see the chairperson 
sign for our Lansing purchase of 
a parcel adjacent to the Lansing 
Center at Michigan Avenue and 
Larch. The agreement between 
the city and tribe is for the tribe 
to close on the other two parcels 
of land over time, assuming all 
approvals for the project are 
secured. 
	 This is a great accomplish-
ment for our tribe with the rev-
enue of this facility we will be 
able to bring back services that 
have been either decreased or 
eliminated all together. Such as 

the funeral fund that went from 
$3,000 and no income guideline 
to $1,000 with income guidelines, 
community/health centers elimi-
nated in Escanaba and Marquette 
areas; elders’ checks decreased 
significantly and sports sponsor-
ships for children eliminated. 
These are some at the top of my 
priority list as a board member! 
	 Constitution ad hoc commit-
tee:
 	 I would like to let you know 
what has happened so far dur-
ing the Constitution meetings 
but, before I do, I need to set the 
record straight on an attendance 
record some are taking. The issue 
of having these sessions taped 
was discussed it was decided tap-
ing would be done by the tribe’s 
entertainment department. 
 	 The day of the first meeting 
they had individuals taping the 
session and also a live feed being 
broadcasted. Some elders and 
staff had issues with themselves 
being taped. They made a request 
to the mediator and chairman that 
they not be taped by outside indi-
viduals or broadcasted. One elder 
who had an issue was the chair-
man of the original Constitution 
Committee. He left that day and 
has not returned, how terrible to 
loose such knowledge. Staff felt 
intimidated that if they spoke for 
or against it may reflect in their 
jobs. So, after a vote was done 
and the live feed and individual 
taping was able to continue, me 

along with a few others stepped 
outside the room. I was able to 
talk to the elders and staff, they 
informed me that the tribe paid to 
have a study done by Anderson 
Tackman on the financial impact 
of this document, which I have 
still not seen to this day. 	
	 Directors Chase, Anderson, 
Sorenson and I were back into 
the room just as they were start-
ing the document review. I have 
no problem with myself being 
taped as a seated official, but out 
of RESPECT for our elders and 
staff that made requests, things 
could have been handled differ-
ently. I know how staff can be 
intimidated by politics. I was an 
employee for 20 years and I have 
seen first hand how team mem-
bers are treated when they aren’t 
on the right side of politics. I 
have always supported Chairman 
Payment and I lost my job in 
November of 2008 after the elec-
tion. 	
	 The review is being done by 
this committee. Unfortunately, we 
are under represented from the 
western end. Currently, we have 
five members from the original 
committee, which started with 
29 members. With people hav-
ing to work, gas prices, etc., we 
understand everyone can’t attend, 
but the tribe should be willing 
to bring this document out to 
other areas for membership’s 
input. After the ad hoc committee 
and board’s review it should be 

brought out to the membership so 
we are all comfortable with this 
document and it is right for our 
next generations.
	 Resolutions:
 	 At the Escanaba board meet-
ing, Director Chase, myself, and 
Chairman Payment presented an 
efficiency resolution to have an 
efficiency expert come in and 
go through our whole organiza-
tion. This was approved by the 
board. This is long overdue with 
the size of our tribal operations. 
I am sure we will get some good 
advice from these experts and we 
will start to see the tribe become 
more efficient. With the economy 
seeing the impact, we also see 
the impact, and if there are areas 
we can make more efficient, then 
why wouldn’t we do it for the 
betterment of the tribe?
 	 Director Chase, myself and 
Chairman Payment also presented 
a resolution at the Marquette 
meeting to start the health staff 
to work on establishing and 
renewing services that were 
taken in 2008 from Escanaba and 
Marquette for no reason. This 
resolution also has the health staff 
looking at renewing services in 
other areas that were removed 
as well as looking at after hour 
care services in Manistique, 
Marquette, Escanaba and St. 
Ignace. This was approved by the 
board. 
	 Director Chase has continued 
since 2008 to work on putting 

these much needed services back 
into Escanaba and Marquette. 
Director Chase and I both know 
what a detriment this was to our 
tribal communities when these 
centers were closed down and 
we will continue to work on pro-
viding the members with much 
needed services.
	 Special meeting:
	 The chairman called a spe-
cial meeting for Nov. 26 and on 
the agenda was a resolution to 
“Rescind Resolution 2012-146 
Limited Delegation of Authority 
to the Chairperson.” The chair-
man ended up canceling the meet-
ing. I did not support this resolu-
tion, nor did I think we needed to 
have a special meeting about it.
 	 I used to hear people com-
plaining that most board members 
were automatic “yes men.” I hope 
people are seeing that the days of 
bobble head board members are 
gone. Unfortunately now, if you 
don’t vote a certain way, then you 
are against someone. The days 
of dictators are over, we have a 
democratic board and I for one 
use that vote for the good of the 
membership. They are my agen-
da.
 	 Wishing everyone a merry 
Christmas and a happy New Year!
 	 Thank you,
 	 Darcy Morrow
 	 Cell: (906) 203-6699
 	 Email: DMorrow@saulttribe.
net; P.O. Box 441
 	 Manistique, MI 49854

Setting record straight on constitution meetings

Darcy Morrow, Director,
Unit IV

    On Nov. 5, we had financial 
reviews and some interesting 
facts are we can hold 25 kids at 
a time in the Juvenile Detention 
Center, but the average is 12-
14 kids per day. We budget for 
$5,000 per powwow for areas 
in Hessel, Munising, St. Ignace, 
Manistique, Kinross, Sugar Island 
and Newberry. The Fourth of July 
powwow in the Sault is budgeted 
for $50,000-$55,000. We will 
need to replace all of our com-
puters that are older than 2008 
because we need to be off of XP 
by 2014.
    On Nov. 5, I attended the 
Inland Hunting and Fishing 
Committee meeting. There were 
many issues discussed such as 
having problems with hunters not 
reporting a bear harvest within a 
72-hour time frame. There was 
discussion on whether to issue 
fines or to affect future license 
opportunities. The committee has 
been working on guidelines for 
the youth hunting mentor pro-
gram.
    On Nov. 6, we had our work-

shop and meeting in Escanaba. 
Some of the local fisherman came 
to voice their opinions on some of 
the fines and treatment they have 
experienced with law enforce-
ment and tribal court. It seems 
that not everyone is being held to 
the same standard. At the meeting 
Director Chase brought it forward 
to approve for up to $5,000 to be 
used for meals, travel and hotel 
rooms for members of the ad 
hoc committee (past Constitution 
Committee members, Elders 
Advisory Committee and the 
board) that are reviewing the pro-
posed constitution for Nov. 8, 9 
and 10 in the Sault.
    On Nov. 8, the United Tribes 
of Michigan held a meeting in 
the Sault to discuss the possible 
sequestration and Obama Care. 
There was a great turnout from 
many area tribes.
    On Nov. 8 and 29, our tribal 
Action Plan Advisory Board met 
and we are moving forward with 
volunteers being trained on con-
ducting focus groups. In January 
or February, we will be coming 
into communities to have focus 
groups to learn about addictions 
and how they are affecting our 
communities and what we can do 
to combat the issues.
    On Nov. 9, we had our first 
day of our ad hoc constitution 
review committee meeting. It did 
not go well because not all were 
in agreement for the review to 
be live streamed and video taped 
to be aired on the Sault Tribe 
Guide website when we already 
had the tribe’s entertainment 
department recording it. There 
were committee members, the 
Constitution Committee chair-
man and four board members, 

including myself, who walked 
out of the meeting. We were 
not afraid of being recorded as 
we are used to this during our 
meetings, but we felt that it was 
not fair to some employees or 
committee members to possibly 
be scrutinized for what their 
opinions may have been. I was 
very disappointed that we did not 
respect our elder, John Causley 
Jr., who was the chairman of the 
Constitution Committee, when he 
stood and stated he did not want 
to be taped. The other argument 
was that if the tribe records it, it 
is the property of the tribe not for 
individuals to do whatever they 
want to with it. The four board 
members did return after lunch to 
take part in the actual start of the 
review.
    On Nov. 10, I did not attend 
the review as planned and attend-
ed my son’s hockey games in 
Cheboygan.
    On Nov. 11, I attended for 2.5 
hours in between my son’s hock-
ey games in the Sault.
    On Nov. 9, we had a confer-
ence call with other tribes and a 
representative of the governor’s 
office to discuss the wolf hunt-
ing proposed legislation. The 
tribes feel it is a violation of our 
Consent Decree and the state did 
not allow the tribes to testify, 
only the DNR. The tribes are con-
tinuing to pressure the state into 
stopping the wolf hunt.
    On Nov. 13, we had a work-
shop in which we discussed ways 
of changing long term allocation 
of 2 percent funds for 2013. This 
will be a long process because 
each unit fights for its own share 
of the funds for their communi-
ties.

    On Nov. 20, we held our work-
shop and meeting in Marquette 
and voted to purchase 71 acres 
with a newly constructed building 
in Huron Township in the vicinity 
of the Detroit Metro Airport.
    On Nov. 26-28, we had our 
second set of Constitution review 
meetings. We had a lesser turn 
out than the initial review. The 
meeting was live streamed and 
also video taped by the tribe. Out 
of the six days we have met so 
far, we have only been able to get 
through six pages of the proposed 
22-page document. We will be 
meeting again Jan. 7-9 from noon 
to 8 p.m. at the Sault casino. We 
need to make sure we don’t make 
the document too restrictive.
    On Nov. 27, we had a work-
shop and had a presentation from 
DeVere Construction as a pos-
sible mentor under the 8(a) status 
mentor program. The mentor 
program is a nine-year program 
and it is divided into develop-
ment and transitional stages. Terri 
Fitzpatrick, vice president of the 
Tribal Business Development 
of the Michigan Economic 
Development Corporation also 
gave a presentation of her part-
nership with the tribes. This is 
an opportunity the tribe needs to 
capitalize on.
    On Nov. 28, I attended a 
Native American Housing 
and Self Determination Act 
(NAHASDA) training. The act 
was signed into law in 1996 and 
provides tribes with block grant 
dollars. The primary objectives 
of the program are to assist and 
promote affordable housing, give 
better access to mortgage mar-
kets, promote self-sufficiency, 
plan and integrate infrastructure 

and to promote the private capital 
markets. Our block grant is $4.7 
million for 2013. This was an 
interesting training and we are a 
very fortunate tribe to be able to 
access such grants.
    In closing, I would like to say 
that I realize that there needs to 
be amendments made to our cur-
rent Constitution, but I would like 
to see us prioritize our needs as a 
tribe. Business should be one of 
our top priorities as we use the 
revenue for programs and ser-
vices. I wish we would spend as 
much time and effort on this area 
as we are dedicating to the pro-
posed Constitution. Hope every-
one has safe and happy holidays! 
    If you have concerns, please 
email bsorenson@saulttribe.net, 
or call (906) 643-2123 (office) or 
430-0536 (cell).

Sorenson makes comprehensive unit report

Bridgett Sorenson, Director,
Unit III

New USFS office

	 The U.S. Forest Service 
has a new service desk at the 
USDA Service Center office 
at 2847 Ashmun St. in Sault 
Ste. Marie. A Forest Service 
rep will normally be avail-
able at the desk or by phone 
Monday—Friday, 8:30 a.m. 
to 4:30 p.m. In the event that 
staff is unavailable due to 
illness, field work or other 
unforeseen circumstances, 
self-serve information will be 
available. Services normally 
available will include such 
things as recreation informa-
tion and firewood permits.
	 The phone number is 635-
5311. Customers are encour-
aged to call ahead with spe-
cific needs.




